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June 7, 2011

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301

Re: DE 09-225 — Granite State Electric Company d/b/a National Grid

Dear Ms. Howland:

On behalf of Granite State Electric Company dlb/a National Grid and in accordance with
Order No. 25,101, I enclose for filing seven (7) copies of the Company’s proposed GreenUp
Service Recovery Adjustment Factor for the estimated administrative costs of the GreenUp
program in its second year (July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012). The Company is estimating the
GreenUp Service Recovery Adjustment Factor will be $0.00000, effective July 1, 2011.
Pursuant to the Company’s GreenUp Service Recovery Provision, Original Page 129 of the
Company’s tariff, the Company will continue to reconcile GreenUp administrative costs against
revenue billed through the factor’, with any under or over collection reflected in a future
GreenUp Service Recovery Adjustment Factor. Costs associated with the first year of the
GreenUp program will be reconciled as part of the Company’s annual retail reconciliation filing

Also enclosed are illustrative bill impacts reflecting the impact of the change on the
monthly bills of customers receiving default service. Please note that the Company will be
providing a revised tariff page 84 to reflect all rate changes that are effective as of July 1, 2011,
including the proposed change in the GreenUp Service Recovery Adjustment Factor.

‘Under the Company’s proposal, there would be no revenue billed to customers during the twelve-month
period July 2011 through June 2012 as the estimate of administrative costs allowed to be reco~ ered through
the factor are too small to calculate a factor.
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Thank you for your assistance. Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

Patrick H. Taylor

Enclosures

cc: Celia O’Brien, Esq


